
 

 

 

 



 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Welcome to Kindy 2018. This is such an exciting time for you 
and your child. We sincerely hope you and your child find our 
Kindy program rewarding socially and academically. So many 
memories are made at school and we will endeavour to make 

Kindy a memorable time in you childõs school life. 
 

As this will be your childõs first experience at school it is 
important that it be a positive and enjoyable one.  It is for this 
reason that we request the close cooperation of parents 

throughout the year.  We would ask you to keep us informed of 
anything that may have some bearing on your childõs 
educational progress throughout the year. Our school 

community has a strong philosophy of parents as partners. 
 

Please feel free to approach us with questions you may have or 
to make an appointment for a Parent/Teacher meeting. 

 
Yours Sincerely 

South Newman Primary School 
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SESSION TIMES  
 
 

Kindy A  
 

Monday 8.10am - 2.20pm 
Tuesday 8.10am - 2.20pm 

Wednesday 8.10am - 10.50am 
 

Kindy B                                                                    
 

Monday 8.10am - 2.20pm 
Tuesday 8.10am - 2.20pm 

Wednesday 8.10am - 10.50am 
 

Kindy C  
 

Wednesday 11.40am - 2.20pm 
Thursday 8.10am - 2.20pm 

Friday 8.10am - 2.20pm 
 

Kindy D  
 

Wednesday 11.40am - 2.20pm 
Thursday 8.10am - 2.20pm 

Friday 8.10am - 2.20pm 
 
 
 
 
 

Staggered Intake  
 
 

Week 1 
 

Kindy A & Kindy B  
 

Your child will attend 
Wednesday 31 January  

8.10am - 2.20pm 
 

Kindy C & Kindy D  
 

Your child will attend 
Thursday 1 February  

8.10am - 2.20pm 
 
 

Week 2 
 

Sessions will commence as 
normal.  
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STAGGERED  INTAKE 
 
Your child will only attend one full day for the first week of Term 1. This 
will be Wednesday 31 January for Kindy A and B, and Thursday 1 
February for Kindy C and D. 
 
The second week your child will attend as normal.   
 
If your child is absent for any reason, a written or emailed note is required 
for our records. Where possible, please advise the front office or your 
childôs  teacher of absences in advance (eg. holidays, appointments). 
 
DELIVERING AND COLLECTING CHILDREN 
 
Written or emailed notification is required if someone other than the 
mother, father or legal guardian is to collect your child.  
 
Where possible, it would be appreciated if other parties who will be picking 
up children could come and introduce themselves to staff for recognition 
purposes. 
 
All students are to be signed out at the front office if they are leaving 
during school hours. 
 
We encourage parents to participate as much as possible and also 
encourage them to stay for a short period of time on arrival to complete 
puzzles or read a book with their child.  We ask that you supervise 
younger siblings as most activities have been set out early for your childôs 
activities that morning. 
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PROGRAM OBJECTIVES 
 
Kindy will be the beginning of a fantastic journey that we are excited to 
be sharing with you. 
 
Our carefully planned program is designed to address the individual 
needs of each child, helping him/her to grow physically, creatively, 
socially, emotionally and intellectually through participation in a variety 
of group and individual experiences. Play is seen as an important 
medium through which development and learning can occur. 
 
The program provided over the year is designed to help your child to: 
 
¶ develop a sense of self regulation and control 
¶ interact with other children and adults to develop positive  
         social skills 
¶ develop language skills 
¶ explore our world and be creative 
¶ practice and develop physical skills 
¶ maintain an enjoyment and enthusiasm for learning. 
 
ILLNESS AND EMERGENCY SITUATIONS 
 
Please do not send sick children to school.  This will assist in 
preventing the spread of illness to other children and staff. 
 
If a child should become ill during session time, parents or other 
authorised carers will be contacted.  In the event of an emergency 
every effort will be made to contact parents.  It is essential that 
enrolment forms show current information, that is any illness, medical 
condition, current address and emergency contact numbers.   
 
Should any enrolment details change over the year, in particular home 
and emergency numbers, please ensure that you notify the Front 
Office as soon as possible. 
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PARENT HELP ROSTER 
 
We do enjoy having parents coming in to spend time with their child for 
parent help. The classroom teacher will let you know when the parent 
help roster is available to put your name down. It is better for you, your 
child and the classroom if you visit without younger siblings; this is a 
special time for you and your Kindy child. Parents, grandparents and 
other significant adults are all welcome. 
 
Your participation in your childôs education is invaluable to their success 
at school. 
 
COMMUNICATION BOOK 
 
A communication book is available in the classroom for important 
notices such as absences and alternative pick up arrangements.  
 
 
FOOD ALLERGIES  
 
Please be aware that we have several children in our school who have a 
severe food allergy to nuts.  We would greatly appreciate if your child 
could enjoy nut based foods at home as the slightest exposure to nuts 
can cause a severe allergic reaction. This includes Nutella and other nut 
based spreads.  
 
We would also appreciate if the class teacher could be told in advance if 
you wish to bring in any food for the class to share for special occasions.  
This way the teacher can inform the parents of children with allergies to 
arrange an alternative option for their child. 
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FRUIT 
 
Please send a piece of fruit or a vegetable with your child each day for 
crunch and sip and recess. 
 
We also ask that your child brings in a drink bottle each day that 
contains water only, clearly labelled with their name. 
 
LUNCH  
 
Please send your childôs lunch and recess in a clearly named lunchbox. 
On Wednesdays, Kindy A and B will only need to bring crunch and sip 
and recess. Kindy C and D will only need to bring lunch. 
*When packing your childôs lunch please be aware that we are not able 
to heat up or reheat any food. 
 
Children may order lunch from the canteen via the ñOur Online Canteenò 
website, or a lunch order can be placed at the canteen in the morning 
with your childôs name and room number marked clearly on the bag.  
 
Please note, all orders for the day via óOur Online Canteenô must be 
placed before 9am. 
 
BIRTHDAYS 
 
Birthdays are very special to you and your child. To help celebrate, if 
you would like your child to share their birthday with the class, you are 
more than welcome to bring in cupcakes to share.  Please let the staff 
know in advance and ensure that there are adequate servings to share 
with all children. You will also need to check with your childôs teacher for 
any food allergies. 
 
OUR ONLINE CANTEEN 
 
Our Online Canteen is a website which is ran by the P&C. You can visit 
www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au to order lunches, uniforms and 2018 
Booklists.  
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WHAT TO BRING 
 
Please remember that all belongings should be clearly labelled 
with your child's name. 
 
 
A BAG:   That your child can zip up and is large enough to  
   hold their hat, lunch box, water bottle, and any art     
                           work to take home. 
 
BOOKLIST:  Please ask at the Front Office when enrolling for a  
   copy of the Kindy booklist. 
 
A HAT:  Kindy follows the school policy ñNO BUCKET HAT,        
   NO PLAYò.  Please ensure your child has a labelled  
   bucket hat everyday, children get very   
    upset if they have to miss out on activities.  
 
CLOTHING: Please pack a plastic bag containing a spare,    
   labelled set of clothes in your childôs bag to change  
   into in case of an accident.  Due to Health and  
   Safety regulations we are unable to provide spare  
   underwear should your child have an accident, so    
   please pack spare underwear. 
 
JEWELLERY: Simple studded earrings and Medic Alert bracelets  
   only. 
 
FOOTWEAR: Comfortable and sturdy footwear is required at  
   all times for safety purposes.  Sneakers or sturdy  
   sandals are recommended as students will be   
   climbing and running in the playground area. Velcro  
   straps are easy for Kindy age children to use and are 
   encouraged. 
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TERM DATES FOR 2018 
 
 

Term 1  Wednesday 31 January - Friday 13 April 
 
Term Break Saturday 14 April - Sunday 29 April 
 
Term 2  Monday 30  April  - Friday 29 June 
 
Term Break Saturday 30 June - Sunday 15 July 
 
Term 3  Monday 16 July - Friday 21 September 
 
Term Break Saturday 22 September - Sunday 7 October 
 
Term 4  Monday 8 October - Thursday 13 December 
 
The dates above do not include school development (pupil free) days. 
Schools will schedule three days where students do not attend. 

 
 

TERM DATES FOR 2018 
 
 

Term 1  Wednesday 31 January - Friday 13 April 
 
Term Break Saturday 14 April - Sunday 29 April 
 
Term 2  Monday 30  April  - Friday 29 June 
 
Term Break Saturday 30 June - Sunday 15 July 
 
Term 3  Monday 16 July - Friday 21 September 
 
Term Break Saturday 22 September - Sunday 7 October 
 
Term 4  Monday 8 October - Thursday 13 December 
 
The dates above do not include school development (pupil free) days. 
Schools will schedule three days where students do not attend. 

 
 


